
cordially invites you to attend the 
 

2024 ANNUAL MEETING 
Tuesday, March 19 at 4:00 P.M. 

You may attend the meeting in-person at the Queensgate Branch or virtually via GoToWebinar. 
Registration is required to attend. Register at copfcu.com/2024Meeting 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

2024 Nominees for Board of Directors 
The following individuals have been nominated to serve a three-year term on the Board of Directors of the Cincinnati Ohio Police 
Federal Credit Union. 

Vincent L. Demasi 
Vincent L. Demasi has been a member of COPFCU since 1975. He was appointed to the Supervisory Committee in 
2001 and Supervisory Committee Chairperson in 2014. Vince and his wife Sherry live in Oak Hills and have three adult 
children. Vince earned his Bachelor’s Degree from UC and received a Master of Business Degree with a concentration 
in Finance from Xavier University. Vince has spent 40 years in law enforcement, beginning his career in 1975 as a 
police cadet with the Cincinnati Police Department. In 1980, Vince was hired by the Cincinnati Police Department where 
he served until retirement as an Assistant Police Chief in 2012. In 2014, Vince was hired as the Police Chief of the City 
of Mt. Healthy, and he served there until his retirement in 2023. Vince also served as the President of the Queen City 
Lodge 69 Fraternal Order of Police from 1988-1992. During his tenure he brought fiscal oversight and stability to the 
organization establishing the first outside professional audit company, Beyer and Associates, to assist in managing 
Lodge finances. In addition to representing officers and successfully negotiating two exceptional employment contracts, 
Vince led the planning effort to build the Police Memorial located at Central Parkway and Ezzard Charles Drive. 

Ken Wells 
Ken has been a member of COPFCU since 1981. He graduated from Western Hills High School in 1974, and in the 
same year, joined the military serving in the US Army as a paratrooper. Ken joined the Cincinnati Police Division in 
1980. He was promoted to sergeant in 1992 and retired in 2012. After retiring, he accepted a position in the US 
Veterans Affairs, working at the Cincinnati VA Hospital before retiring again in 2020. Ken has four children and 11 
grandchildren.  

Brenda Hodges-Davis 
Brenda Hodges-Davis has been a member of COPFCU since 2011. In 2014, she joined the Supervisory Committee, 
on which she currently serves as Chairperson. Brenda holds degrees from Ohio University (B.S. Communications) 
and Xavier (M.S. Reading/Educational Admin.) She began her career with the Drackett Company in Communications, 
achieving the role of Senior Consumer Consultant during her 11 years there. Brenda also worked as a licensed realtor 
for Century 21 Biederman and Domicile Realty. Due to the devastating passing of her first husband, Officer Mylian 
Hodges, Sr., she pivoted her career path to education, which allowed her to devote more time to her two young 
children. Brenda spent 32 years with the Winton Woods City School District (WWCSD) and retired from service in 
January 2022 after working in various roles including Language Arts Teacher, Asst. Principal, Principal and finally as 
Director of Alternative Education and District Hearing Officer. Brenda resides in Fairfield Township with her husband, 
retired CPD officer Roger Davis. She is an abundantly proud mother of two children, four bonus stepchildren, and 
loving sons and daughters-in-law, although her greatest title is "Gigi" to her ten amazing grandchildren! 




